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 Fines and Traffic Law Working Group 

1. 
Meeting of members of the NLAF Fines and Traffic Law Working Group


The following organisations are represented on the working group.

· Aboriginal Legal Service NSW / ACT 
· CLCs 

· NSW Department Attorney General & Justice (DAGJ) 
· LawAccess NSW 

· Legal Aid NSW 

· Public Interest Advocacy Centre 

· Roads and Maritime Services (RMS)
· Shopfront 

· Salvos Legal 

The working group met on 31 October 2012 at the offices of the Aboriginal Legal Service (NSW / ACT).  
2.
Activities / outcomes


The objectives of the working group are set out in its Terms of Reference.  This report outlines the progress of the group towards achieving these objectives:
1. Work with Legal Aid NSW, ALS and DAGJ to promote participation in the Work and Development Orders (WDO) program to key stakeholders and clarify referral pathways between them.
The number of agencies and community organisations that have now signed up to supervise WDO’s increased.

There will be an automated application form for agencies to trial soon which should streamline the process, instead of the approximate 6-8 weeks it currently takes.

Corrective Services NSW has piloted the operation of the WDO scheme at Silverwater Women's Corrective Centre. Corrective Services NSW is now an approved WDO provider..   

2.
Explore practical and workable options for licensing non-licensed drivers and re-licensing disqualified drivers.

Legal Assistance in traffic matters – Taree Project


Representatives of the Road and Maritime Services (the former RTA) regularly attend working group meetings. The Working Group continues to engage with the RMS to seek their involvement in a proposed trial of a court-based project at Taree to address hurdles in the re-licensing of disqualified and suspended drivers.  

Birth certificates

One of the barriers to obtaining a driver's licence for Aboriginal people is that they often do not have identity documents such as birth certificates.

The working group noted that there does not appear to be a coordinated strategy for outreach to Aboriginal communities in RRR areas around the issue of birth certificates.  The working group agreed to convene a sub-committee  (comprising of representatives from NSW Births Deaths and Marriages, Department of Premier and Cabinet, CLCs and Legal Aid NSW) to consider developing a coordinated approach to the application and issue of birth certificates in Aboriginal communities in RRR NSW. 

The working group also discussed possible solutions to the issue of secure storage of birth certificates and other identify documents. 
3.
Provide advice about traffic law and licence issues to the DAGJ Licence Disqualification Working Party.


The Department of Attorney General and Justice Licence Disqualification Working Party has consulted with a range of stakeholders (including the NLAF Traffic and Fines Working Group) about reform of the licence disqualification system (particularly where licences have been suspended as a result of unpaid fines). 
3. 
Next meeting

The working group plans to meet next on Wednesday 20 February 2013.
John McKenzie
Chief Legal Officer, ALS (NSW / ACT)

Chair, NLAF Fines and Traffic Law Working Group
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